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Halvorsen - DNR, Jessica <jessica.halvorsen@state.co.us>

Re:
1 message

Mason - DNR, Peg <peg.mason@state.co.us> Mon, Feb 8, 2021 at 11:59 AM
To: Rick Ferguson <rferguson@weldgov.com>
Cc: "Halvorsen - DNR, Jessica" <jessica.halvorsen@state.co.us>

Thank you~ 

Peg Mason, Contracts Manager
Colorado Water Conservation Board
1313 Sherman St., Room 718, Denver, CO 80203 
303-866-3441 ext.3227
peg.mason@state.co.us

On Mon, Feb 8, 2021 at 11:58 AM Rick Ferguson <rferguson@weldgov.com> wrote: 

Hello,

 

The Public Trustee can not release a Deed of Trust that is not in Weld County.  We have been told that you may record
the Deed of Trust in the correct county then release that Deed of Trust or partial and record the original release signed
by the Public Trustee of the county that the property is in Weld County  The Public Trustee of the incorrect would not be
involved in the transaction at all.  We cannot give legal advice you may want to check with legal council for more
advice.

 

Thank you,

 

Rick Ferguson

Chief Deputy Public Trustee

1400 N. 17th Ave.

PO Box 458

Greeley,  CO  80632

rferguson@weldgov.com

970-400-3246

 

From: Halvorsen - DNR, Jessica <jessica.halvorsen@state.co.us>  
Sent: Monday, February 8, 2021 11:48 AM 
To: Rick Ferguson <rferguson@weldgov.com> 
Cc: Peg Mason - DNR <peg.mason@state.co.us> 
Subject:
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Caution: This email originated from outside of Weld County Government. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize
the sender and know the content is safe.

 

Good morning Rick, 

We spoke last week regarding a Deed of Trust recorded to Weld County by mistake. I spoke
with our Contract Manager, Peg Mason cc'd on this email and this is the information needed on
our end. 

 

The Colorado Water Conservation Board (CWCB) incorrectly sent a Deed of Trust to your county
for recording. The property is not located in Weld County, but in Morgan and Larimer Counties.
The Weld County recording number is 4660521, 3 pages, for Fort Morgan Farms, the recording
date is December 14, 2020.

Since the property is not located in your county and cannot be released from Weld County, would
you please explain, in an email response, how Weld County would handle a request for release
from CWCB?

 Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. I really appreciate all your help on
this.  

 

Thank you, 

 

Jessica Halvorsen 

Loan & Grant Program Assistant

P 303-866-3441 x 3247  |  F 303-866-4474

1313 Sherman St., Room 718, Denver, CO 80203

jessica.halvorsen@state.co.us | cwcb.state.co.us
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